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MELBOURNE (S&P Global Ratings) Sept. 9, 2016--The number of home loans in
arrears in regional Australia outpaced those in cities, while Western
Australia remained at the top of the arrears charts in the second quarter (Q2)
of 2016, according to a recent report by S&P Global Ratings. Overall, the
number of home loans in arrears in Australia increased in Q2, but fell from
the prior month. The weighted-average Standard & Poor's Performance Index
(SPIN), which measures all prime Australian residential mortgage-backed
securities (RMBS) transactions we rate that are more than 30 days in arrears,
increased in Q2 to 1.19% from 1.13% in Q1. While arrears increased over the
quarter, they fell month on month, ending seven consecutive months of
increasing arrears.

The upward trend in arrears has been most evident in nonmetropolitan
(regional) areas where arrears have increased to 1.77% from 1.24% over the
last eight months reflecting the greater vulnerability of regional areas to
downturns in key industries or employers. With loans in nonmetropolitan areas
comprising more than 33% of total loan balances underlying Australian RMBS
transactions, regional economic performance is clearly influencing the overall
performance of the SPIN.

While prime arrears are up year on year, they are still below their peak of
1.69% and decade-long average of 1.25%. Furthermore, arrears generally start
to drift lower in the second half of the year so we expect that arrears are
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likely to remain at these low levels in most parts of the country over the
next quarter. The rate cut by the Reserve Bank of Australia in August will
also help. Lower wage growth and higher household indebtedness are no doubt
creating a degree of mortgage stress for some borrowers but we expect that
relatively stable employment conditions and historically low interest rates
will enable the majority of borrowers underlying RMBS transactions to stay on
top of their mortgage repayments.

Arrears increased in all states and territories during the quarter except New
South Wales, where arrears remained largely unchanged. Western Australia
recorded the highest arrears (again) at 1.95%. Tasmania and South Australia
had the second- and third-highest arrears at 1.62% and 1.56%, respectively.
The higher arrears in these states reflects, in part, the tougher economic
conditions in these areas as evidenced by higher unemployment (South Australia
and Tasmania) and in the case of Western Australia, the ongoing impact of the
slowdown in mining investment. Five of Australia's 10 worst-performing
postcodes were in Queensland in Q2, up from three in Q1.

The SPIN measures the weighted-average arrears more than 30 days past due on
residential mortgage loans in both publicly and privately rated Australian
RMBS transactions. The SPIN is calculated for prime and subprime residential
mortgage loans. The indices identify the proportion of loans in arrears in
each of the 31-60 days, 61-90 days, and 90-plus days' arrears categories. SPIN
is calculated on a monthly basis using information provided to S&P Global
Ratings by the issuers of RMBS transactions.

"RMBS Performance Watch: Australia" provides a comprehensive analysis of
arrears statistics on loans underlying Australian RMBS. The report can be
found on RatingsDirect, at http://www.globalcreditportal.com, under the Global
Research Publications window. Select Structured Finance Research from the
drop-down menu in this window. It can also be accessed at
http://www.sfsurveillance.com.au. Members of the media can contact Richard
Noonan for a copy on (61) 3 9631 2152 or richard.noonan@standardandpoors.com

Only a rating committee may determine a rating action and this report does not
constitute a rating action.

AUSTRALIA
Standard & Poor's (Australia) Pty. Ltd. holds Australian financial services
licence number 337565 under the Corporations Act 2001. Standard & Poor's
credit ratings and related research are not intended for and must not be
distributed to any person in Australia other than a wholesale client (as
defined in Chapter 7 of the Corporations Act).
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